
 

 

Ongoing Grounds Maintenance  

The Grounds Committee would like to ask for volunteers to become part of a grounds maintenance crew to 

work throughout the summer to keep the HOA grounds looking beautiful.  This would involve tasks such 

as periodic weeding, planting flower beds, minor tree trimming, and watering when necessary.  Please 

email Jessica LaRosa at shawlarosa@gmail.com  if you would like to be part of this exciting and fun 

group! 

 

Atkins Golf Club at the University of Illinois Updates 

 Equipment has been mobilized and work has started to remove silt from the lake on holes 3 and 

10/18.  The irrigation pond on hole 3 is a top priority due to the pond’s impact on the irrigation system.  As 

part of the process, the lakes on holes 3, 9 and 10/18 will be impacted. 

• Drew Rogers is the architect for the renovation.  We feel great about the collaboration with Drew 

and we are currently fine-tuning the renovation plan. 

• The current plan is to start renovation construction early to mid-March. 

• As a reminder, for the safety of all, we ask that people use the neighborhood walking paths as 

opposed to the golf course cart paths. 

• The DIA is on the verge of hiring the management company for the Atkins Golf Club at the 

University of Illinois.  The company will be responsible for the operation of the golf shop and 

maintenance of the 18-hole facility. 

• Progress continues to be made in identifying the best fit for the restaurant/catering operator of 

Atkins Golf Club.  We are excited to form a great partnership and to provide a dining experience 

that will be enjoyed by golfers, residents and the general community. 

• DIA is moving forward with a plan to reestablish the lot lines of the seven lots off Windsor Road 

(G147-153).  The plan is to remove the drainage ditch from the property line and further develop a 

tree line just north of the ditch.   

• As part of the rebranding from Stone Creek Golf Club to Atkins Golf Club at the University of 

Illinois, we will be updating the signage off Windsor Road (by Hole 12 tee box and on the NE 

corner of Stone Creek Blvd and Windsor).  These updates will not impact the HOA Stone Creek 

signage on the west side of Stone Creek Blvd by the pond. 

• Questions can be emailed to StoneCreekHOA@illinois.edu 

 

Tree Planting Program 

A big thank you goes out to all the homeowners who donated trees through the Tree Planting cooperative 

effort with the City of Urbana . The chart which follows lists the donors, locations and species. In most 

instances trees are being planted closest to the purchaser with the exception of the two trees purchased by 

the Soucie's, which will be located on the Boulevard near Smith Road. Cindy Capek and Ed Harvey live 

close to this area and will take care of watering these two trees.  Planting will take place in the spring and 

donors will receive a letter from the City of Urbana asking for their assistance on watering their tree. 

Tree List Chart.pdf 
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